
Hello everyone, 
Just a quick note to let you in on some ride and event reminders for the rest of the 
year — and also to remind you that it is that time again for our dues for the 
upcoming year.  Attached to this correspondence is a dues invoice for you. 

We appreciate your membership and participation in our chapter — and also thank 
you all for your support in time, talent, ideas — and your dues. 

If you have any 
questions, 
please feel free 
to contact me 
or any of the 
other officers. 

Red Knights 
Mass Chapter 2 — October ‘12 
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Loyal to Our Duty 

Our 
Breakfast Clubs 
are starting up 
again!  The riding 
season may be 
winding down, 
but that does not 
mean that the fun 
is going to stop. 
 

Every third 
Saturday from 
November through 
April we will gather 
for breakfast and 
fellowship.  Meet 
at the Westminster 
Dunkin Donuts for 
9:00 a.m. and we 
will discover a 
different breakfast 
haunt for each 
month. 
 

November 17,  
December 15, 
January 19, 
February 16, 

March 16, and 
April 20 

 

Mass-2  
Christmas Party 

 

• Sunday, December 9, 2012 
• 1:00 p.m. 
• The Glen Cafe  
       63 Glenallen Street, Winchendon  
 

Come join us for our catered  dinner and 
annual Yankee Gift Swap. 
 

Bring a wrapped gift with a value of no 
more than $15 for the gift swap. 
 

The cost is $20 per person (the chapter 
is picking up the remainder of the cost). 
A special thank you goes out to Maury 
Lizotte for his leg work on this year’s 
party planning. 
 

...hope to see you all there! 

We will again be accepting 
donations for Sherry’s House at our 
Christmas party. 
 

Please consider purchasing and 
donating gift cards for Wal-Mart, 
Target, K-Mart, Shaw’s, Stop & 
Shop, CVS, etc. or Gas Cards, 
Phone Cards,  VISA and 
American Express gift cards.  Visit  
www.whyme .o rg  f o r  mor e 
information about Sherry’s House.  
We will be bringing all of those 
collected to Sherry’s House in 
Worcester to assist them in their 
mission for the kids this holiday 
season. 
 

As always, thank you for your 
generosity — the children and 
families at the home thank you as 
well. 

We must have a RSVPs and 
pre-paid dinners by Sunday, 
November 25 to give to the 
caterer.  Please contact Tim 

Kilhart with your meal 
payment as soon as you can. 

Loyal to Our Duty 

http://www.rk-mass2.org facebook.com/RKMASS2 

Still plenty of riding time left in the season! 
 

Sunday, October 7:  
Breakfast (and Apple Pie) with Smokey Bear….  

Breakfast first (to support our brethren at the Jaffrey 
FD) and then off to the Dumerston Apple Pie Festival!  
Leave Westminster DD at 8:00 a.m. 

Saturday, October 13.   
RK Massachusetts State Meeting.  Fall meeting 

hosted by Mass-13 at the Ayer F.D. Meet and greet in 
Ayer at 10:30 a.m.  Mass-2 meet at Westminster DD 
for 9:30 a.m. 

Saturday, October 20.    
Annual Meeting and (Brunch/Lunch) Ride.  Our 

first Saturday Breakfast Club for the Fall, but it will be 
more for lunch.  Meet at the Shell Station in Orange at 
2/202 at 9:00 a.m.  A short ride to Amherst where we 
will have our annual meeting (and election of officers) 
and then a post-meeting ride  

Sunday, October 28.   
Gold Star Mother Ride.  Fall ride to Manchester, NH 

to view the Gold Star Mothers Monument.  Meet at 
Westminster DD for 9:00 a.m.  

Sunday, November 4.    
Polar Bear Ride.  What will the weather bring in ‘12?  

Meet at Westminster DD at 11:00 a.m. (Don’t forget to 
change your clocks!) 

This year’s menu tentatively is a 
buffet that includes Chicken & 
Broccoli, Baked Haddock, and Sliced 
Prime Rib with appetizer, potato, 
vegetables, salad, and dessert. 



2013 marks the 30th anniversary of Red Knights Mass Chapter 2.  We all owe a tip of our 
hat to those people who started our group (see article below) — and to all those who have worked 
hard to keep our chapter alive and vibrant over the last three decades.  Don’t sit on the sidelines; 
be part of our group to help keep us moving in the right direction for the next thirty years! 

Do you have ride 
ideas for 2013? 

 

It is time to start 
thinking about 
w h a t ,  w h e n , 
where and how for 
2013.   
Our ride schedule 
b e l o n g s  t o 
everyone!  So if 
you know of a 
place that would 
be a good ride (or 
a good food 
place), or if we 
h a v e  b e e n 
somewhere in the 
past that you 
would like to go 
again, let an 
officer know and 
we wil l sort 
through all the 
ideas and come 
up with another 
fun year of rides! 

2013 Dues 
 

Attached are the 
electronic reminders 
about your 2013 dues.    
 

A s  w i t h  a n y 
organization there are 
expenses that we incur 
and your dues help us 
cover those costs.  A 
portion of your dues 
also go to the 
International for our 
charter dues.  (We 
m u s t  h a v e  a l l 
International dues paid 
by the end of the year 
or we incur a $50 
penalty). 

 



Los Angeles firefighter Greg Pascola 
spotted a column of smoke from the corner of 
his eye — a fire burning on a distant hillside. 

He looked east from his vantage point on a 
mountaintop road near Mulholland Drive and 
felt wind at his back. It was 3 p.m. on a 
September Friday that would see record-
breaking heat, and cars choked every lane of 
the 405 Freeway for miles. 

He and his partner gunned their 
motorcycles. 

They are part of the Los Angeles Fire 
Department's pilot motorcycle response team, 
a five-man unit that can speed to the side of 
an injured victim, provide information to 
dispatchers and skirt traffic to scout fires and 
other problems. The unit first rode during last 
year's "Carmageddon" closure of the 405, and 
its next deployment will take place during the 
follow-up closure this weekend, when workers 
will demolish the other half of the Mulholland 
Drive bridge overhead. 

Fire departments serving traffic-snarled 
cities around the nation have adopted similar 
motorcycle teams to improve response times, 
staff special events and, in some cases, save 
lives and resources. As the L.A. department 
faces budget cuts and intense scrutiny over 
response times that lag behind national 
standards, some believe that a roving 
motorcycle unit could help the department. 

The pilot unit features five off-road-capable 
motorcycles on loan from the Kawasaki Motor 
Corp. Each bike retails for about $6,300 and is 
outfitted with a defibrillator, a small fire 
extinguisher, various medical supplies and a 
handlebar-mounted GPS system. A dozen 
firefighters have undergone the necessary 
training, and a permanent unit could have up 
to 10 motorcycles and 28 riders, said Capt. 
Craig White, who first proposed the unit to the 
department. 

White said he'd thought about creating a 
motorcycle unit for years, and last year's 405 
closure — shutting down 10 miles of one of 
the nation's busiest freeways — presented the 
ideal test. The department already had a 
bicycle medic unit for events such as the L.A. 
Marathon. 

Though the nightmare Carmageddon traffic 

jams that officials feared never materialized, 
the motorcycle unit had an opportunity to 
show what it could do earlier this month. 

As a 70-acre brush fire stopped traffic on 
the 405 and caused the evacuation of the 
Getty Center, Pascola and his partner 
reached the command post within three 
minutes — even before helicopters could 
reach the site. They were handed radios and 
began to map the blaze, weaving between 
cars, hopping sidewalks and navigating 
narrow, curving mountain roads. 

"At the time, we were the only ones out 
there to scout," Pascola said. 

In addition to scouting fires, advocates say 
the motorcycle response team could also help 
save lives. When a heart attack occurs, the 
American Heart and Lung Assn. says, 
irreversible brain damage can begin after four 
minutes. Motorcycle-borne medics equipped 
with defibrillators in Miami cut response times 
from an average of seven minutes to less than 
three in some places, said Capt. Roman Bas 
of Miami-Dade Fire Rescue. 

"Absolutely it saved lives," Bas said. "And it 
saved money too." 

Bas said deploying motorcycles instead of 
ambulances and trucks reduced fuel 
consumption and extended the working life of 
more valuable emergency response vehicles, 
which were used less. He had planned to 
expand the program to 12 battalions, with a 
roving motorcycle response unit to cover 
multiple areas of the city. 

But Miami's motorcycle medic unit was 
dismantled in 2008 
after department 
wide budget cuts. 
Though the program 
was relatively cheap 
— the fleet of 10 
donated motorcycles 
cost $36,000 a year 
to maintain — Bas 
said it wasn't a 
priority. 

"Putting 
firefighters on 
motorcycles is just 
not tradition," Bas 

said. "You still have departments where all 
they do is handle fire. They need to look into 
new ways of using these units." 

The Seattle Fire Department has also 
explored motorcycle response units, but a 
program never got off the ground. Austin, 
Texas, has a program with four motorcycles, 
but it is run separately from the Austin Fire 
Department. 

The units are more common overseas in 
Japan and Europe, where some motorcycle 
units tow cars and fight fires with specialized 
attachments. 

White said LAFD officials want to see if 
state and federal grants could help make their 
motorcycle unit permanent, although a large 
expansion like the one Miami's Bas had 
wanted is unlikely. 

LAFD Chief Brian Cummings said 
motorcycles could be "one of the solutions" 
the department considers for improving 
response times. 

"Do I see the motorcycles supplanting 
larger vehicles? No. There's always going to 
be a need to bring heavy equipment and large 
numbers of individuals," Cummings said. 
"They each have a role. They're each tools in 
the toolbox." 

White, a motorcycle enthusiast since high 
school, said the unit's biggest selling point is 
its flexibility. 

"Right now," he said, "we just want to see 
what we can do with them." 

Los Angeles Fire Department tries out a motorcycle response unit 
Two-wheeled responders can go where larger vehicles can't, an advantage in certain situations — 
especially in car-clogged Los Angeles. 



Probably a few years late, but this year I started to wear 
hearing protection when I am riding.  My hearing has been 
diminishing a bit and as with any of us I have not been very 
kind to my hearing whether it was from concerts in the 
Centrum, music blaring in my car, 30 years of being a 
firefighter, or the wind noise from riding. 
 

Even with a full face helmet, the experts say that the decibels 
created at highway speed exceed what OSHA considers safe 
for us at work even in a very brief amount of time. 
 

What I found when I started wearing the disposable plugs at 
the beginning of riding season was that I could still hear 
what was going on around me — actually even better.  I can 
hear my wife in the headset, I can hear my engine, the horn, 
and the traffic around me.  What the ear plugs cut out was 
the wind noise.  And if I spent the day on the bike wearing 
ear pugs, I was not as mentally fatigued at the end of the day.  
Now that I have been riding with them for a while, 
something does not feel “right” if I ride off without putting 
them in.  Just like any piece of protective equipment, from 
gloves, boots, or helmet.  If we get into the habit of wearing 
them, it becomes part of our routine. 
 

At Americade in June, there were several vendors for 
“custom” hearing protection.  I kept going back to them 
asking questions and looking at their documentation, and I 
finally shelled out the money and sat to have a custom pair 
of ear plugs made.  They use a polymer that forms to your 
ear canal so that it fits your ear perfectly.  That increases the 

amount of sound attenuation that is possible, makes them 
more comfortable to wear, and they won’t fall out. 
 

I encourage everyone investing in a pair of custom ear plugs.  
You will not regret it.  Pricy?  Not really.  It was around $55, 
and as the rep told me, “you’ll lose one long before they 
wear out.” 
 

As Campus Safety Officer I go through about $300 worth of 
disposable ear plugs for the people in my circle of 
responsibility each year.  I am so impressed with these 
custom plugs that I have brought in a vendor to fit out a 
number of people as a “market trial” at the University. 
 

Since there was no vendor in our area, I contacted my friend 
Doug Dupell at Leonard Opticians in Orange.  Doug is a 
fellow rider, EMT, and retired firefighter as well.  His 
company has been working in the hearing aid business for 
many years, and the way to make these ear plugs is very 
similar to how he makes ear casts for hearing aids.  Doug has 
now taken on the E.A.R.Inc brand of custom hearing 
protection in his store. (Leonard Optician’s business card is 
scanned in above). 
 

Above is a review of the E.A.R.Inc product from Road Bike 
Magazine.  If you are interested in getting a set for yourself, 
stop by and see Doug on Route 2A, right on the Athol/
Orange town line at Leonard Optician.  And mention you are 
a Red Knight and he will give you a discounted price of $45 
for the custom molded hearing protection! 

Can you hear me now?? 


